

Attention Parents of Graduating Seniors!

We would like to recognize our graduating seniors by including a small picture and a few lines about where your child will be attending college. Please send your information to articles@peelinc.com (include the newsletter you would like to recognize them in, photo, name, etc).



Copyright © 2017 Peel, Inc.







Million Dollar Service for Homes at All Price Points



Your *Friend*,
Your *Neighbor*,
Your Real Estate *Professional*





Brandy Finnessey

Broker Associate, GRI, CLHMS c 512.698.3366 o 512.345.2100 brandy.finnessey@sothebysrealty.com brandyfinnessey.com

Platinum Top 50 WINNER 2015-2016

Austin Business Journal

4 Time Nominee 2017 Award Winner Texas Monthly 6 Star Realtor 2010-2016

Emerald Elite

Top 2% Nationwide 2015-2017

Dell Children's child safety seat program expanding to rural communities TXDOT GRANT FOR 'KIDS IN CARS' PROGRAM HELPS REACH BEYOND AUSTIN

The Pediatric Level I Trauma Center at Dell Children's Medical Center of Central Texas is expanding its child safety seat inspection program beyond Travis County.

Thanks to a \$320,000 grant from the Texas Department of Transportation (TXDOT) monthly child safety seat inspections will now be available to families in Bastrop, Blanco, Burnet, Caldwell, Hays and Williamson counties. The grant funds the Kids in Cars program, a partnership between TXDOT and Dell Children's, which is part of Ascension, the largest nonprofit health system in the U.S. and the world's largest Catholic health system.

"It's rewarding to be able to help families get their car seats inspected and make sure they're using them correctly," said Stewart Williams, manager of the injury prevention program at Dell Children's.

Williams says expanding the program is one way Dell Children's working to provide convenient, person-centered care at the right place and the right time.

"There's a huge need for families in rural areas to get this type of instruction and we look forward to helping," Williams said.

Child safety seat inspection stations are set locations where

families can get help from certified child passenger safety technicians and learn how to use their car seat safely. Technicians can assist families with:

- · Installing car seats and booster seats
- · Answering any related questions caregivers may have
- · Ensuring children are riding as safely as possible in the family's vehicle
- · Receiving safety seats for families who qualify for assistance based on need

Kids in Cars partners with community organizations to host ongoing inspection stations. The following locations were recently added:

- · Elgin Fire Department
- · Lockhart Police Department
- · First United Methodist Church of Johnson City
- · Kyle Fire Department
- · Georgetown Fire Department

Walk-in times vary, therefore appointments are strongly recommended. To schedule a child safety seat inspection, call (512) 324-TOTS.





MOSQUITO REPELLENTS

As mosquito season is ramping up, everyone is (hopefully) aware of possible disease transmission by mosquitoes. It is important that you protect yourself when spending time outside.

Activity times for mosquitoes can vary. Most people are familiar with the four D's- DRAIN (standing water), DEET (wear some repellent), DUSK & DAWN (stay indoors during dusk and dawn to avoid peak populations) and DRESS (wear long sleeves and long pants). While this is still good advice, it may be a good idea to spread the dress and repellent advice for anytime you spend time outdoors.

When outside, wear long pants and a long sleeved shirt in light colors to reduce the number of mosquitoes that can reach your skin. Repellent should only be applied to clothing and exposed skin. Do not apply repellent underneath clothing! If you want to apply repellent to your face, spray your hands with repellent and rub it onto your face. Do not spray repellent directly into your face or near eyes or mouth. Make sure to apply repellent outdoors. Do not allow children to handle repellents. Wash hands before eating, smoking or using the restroom.

The Center for Disease Control (CDC) recommends using a product registered with the EPA (Environmental Protection Agency) containing one of the following active ingredients: DEET, picaridin, IR3535 and some of the products containing oil of lemon eucalyptus.

DEET, also known N,N-diethyl-m-toluamide or N,N-diemethylbenzamide, was developed by the U.S. Army in 1946 to protect soldiers in insect-infested areas. Pesticides containing DEET have been used by the general public since 1957. Products containing DEET should not be used on children younger than 2 months of age (read the label and check with your pediatrician if you have questions). DEET has a slight odor and may have a greasy feel to some people. It may damage plastic, rubber, vinyl or synthetic fabrics. DEET may be irritating to the eyes and skin for some people. DEET comes in a wide variety of concentrations, so choose the one that will work best for your situation.

Picaridin was first made in the 1980's and resembles a natural compound called piperine (which is found in plants used to produce black pepper). Picardin has been used in Europe and Australia for many years, but has only been in the U.S. since 2005. Picaridin is non-greasy and is odorless.

IR-3535, or 3-[N-Butyl-N- acetyl]-aminopropionic acid, ethyl ester, was developed in the mid- 1970's and became registered for use in the U.S. in 1999. It is registered as a biopesticide by the EPA because it is functionally identical to a naturally occurring substance (an amino-acid). It may dissolve or damage plastics and may be irritating to the eyes.

Oil of lemon eucalyptus (OLE) or PMD (para-menthane-3,8-diol)

are essentially the same thing; PMD is the synthesized (lab created) version of oil of lemon eucalyptus. "Pure" or "essential" oil of lemon eucalyptus is not labeled as a repellent and has not undergone testing and should not be used as a repellent product. OLE/PMD has been on the market in the U.S. since 2002. OLE/PMD should not be used on children younger than 3 years of age. The natural product (OLE) has known allergens within it while the synthetic version (PMD) has less of a risk to allergens. This product is classified as a biopesticide. OLE/PMD has a varying range of residual, some offering about 20 minutes of protection while other products may last up to two hours.

Many factors play into how long a repellent will last for a person.

Some of these are:

- The concentration (or percent of active ingredient) of the product. You can find the percentage on the product label.
- Person's attractiveness. Some people are more attractive to mosquitoes than others (and no scientific research has proven that it is because of eating garlic, taking vitamin B, using tobacco products, etc.). A person's genetic code plays a large part on what makes a person so attractive to mosquitoes.
- Frequency and uniformity of application. In other words, how often is the repellent applied and how good of coverage did you get?
- Activity level of the person. The more active the person is, the more sweat they produce which can cause the repellent to wash off the surface of the skin.

As a word of caution, there are products that combine sunscreen and insect repellent. The CDC recommends that if you need sunscreen and repellent, that you choose two separate products. Sunscreen should be applied more often than repellents.

For more information or help with identification, contact Wizzie Brown, Texas AgriLife Extension Service Program Specialist at 512.854.9600. Check out my blog at www.urban-ipm.blogspot.com

The information given herein is for educational purposes only. Reference to commercial products or trade names is made with the understanding that no discrimination is intended and no endorsement by Texas A&M AgriLife Extension Service or the Texas A&M AgriLife Research is implied.

The Texas A&M AgriLife Extension Service provides equal access in its programs, activities, education and employment, without regard to race, color, sex, religion, national origin, disability, age, genetic information, veteran status, sexual orientation or gender identity.

Andrew's Choice

What is the #1 Cause of death for teens?

You would think that your kid would be safe during the school day but on May 2, 2014 that was not the case for my son Andrew Quinn Newton. On that day Andrew was all dressed up in a suit and was excited about Dedication Day at Austin High School. Andrew left school during the day with his best friend and his friend's friend. They were going to go pick up a paper that Andrew had left at his grandparent's house in Barton Hills and then go get some lunch. When they got into the neighborhood the driver started speeding (reports say between 80 - 100 mph). She lost control, hit a tree, and the car split in half. The driver was ejected and died at the scene and Andrew died on the way to the hospital. The third passenger Andrew's best friend survived.

What went wrong that day?

- Andrew got into the car with someone he did not know
- A 17 year old had 2 passengers in the car that were under the age of 21 and non-family members.
- The driver was a junior and AISD policy states only seniors can leave campus. Austin High had no monitoring in place on who was coming and going from campus.

How can we make these wrongs right?

- Make sure parents talk to their teen and tell them to know and trust the driver or stay out of the car. Can you trust the driver enough to slow down if you ask them to slow down? (My intention is not to be hurtful to the driver. We have all made mistakes.)
- Teens need to follow the laws: teens under 18 can only have 1 passenger that is a non-family member in the car with them that is under 21. Schools and police need to monitor this at lunch time. The more passengers in a teen's car, the greater the chance of distracted driving and a deadly accident.
- AISD needs to close campuses at lunch or have a working plan in place that ensures only seniors are leaving campus. When I went to Austin High to look for my son on May 2nd the office had no idea the location of Andrew.

The number one cause of death for teens is distracted driving. The chance of a distracted driving wreck/death goes up when there are multiple teens in a car. Andrew had a bright future and kind heart. In the end the main wrong for me can't be made right but it is my wish to educate parents, teens, teachers and administrators on best practices to keep this from happening to others.

This is a link to our facebook page: https://www.facebook.com/andrewschoice

Seton's innovative internship program garners community contribution award

Project SEARCH honored by Texas Hospital Association

Facing many barriers in her personal life, Austin area resident Aleisha considered dropping out of high school.

At the time, she never dreamed she could find a career doing something she loved—until she was selected to participate in Project SEARCH at Seton.

Seton is part of Ascension, the largest nonprofit health system in the U.S. and the world's largest Catholic health system.

Project SEARCH prepares and trains young adults with intellectual disabilities to meet the demands of today's workforce. The internship model is business-led and is a nationally established best practice.

Internships are provided throughout the course of an academic year in complex, systematic areas of health care such as pharmacy, materials management, clinical lab, emergency department, and sterile

During her internship, Aleisha was exposed to working on three different teams at University Medical Center Brackenridge where she learned valuable skills, including stocking medical supplies, assembling case carts for surgeries, performing data entry and preparing educational materials for classes. But it was during the last-leg of her internship at the Clinical Education Center when Aleisha found her true passion in the simulation lab. With the support of the Project SEARCH team and the lab staff, she thrived in the environment.

Today, Aleisha has a full-time job working at the Clinical Education Center's Simulation Lab, preparing a complex training environment for doctors and nurses in a realistic setting before performing lifesaving procedures on patients. She credits Project SEARCH for her career success.

"I love that I get to help nurses and doctors provide the best care possible for all patients," she said.

Aleisha's story is one example of the powerful effect Project SEARCH can have on a person's life.

Garnering recognition

This year, Seton received the Excellence in Community Service Award from The Texas Hospital Association for the vast contribution Project SEARCH makes to the community.

THA's Excellence in Community Service Award was created in 1995 to honor THA member hospitals or health care systems that contribute to its community by "creating and supporting innovative programs to meet specific needs, improve health status and enhance quality of life."

"Reflecting the community we serve is key to workforce development at Seton," Greg Hartman, chief external and academic affairs officer, told THA. "Diversity touches on all aspects of the workforce, including individuals with intellectual and developmental disabilities. From a

(Continued on Page 7)

REAVE DEAL TO US.

Dell Children's is now offering Emergency Care at Seton Northwest Hospital.





DellChildrens.net/EmergencyCare

(Continued from Page 5)

business perspective, diversity makes sure you're not leaving great job candidates off the list," Hartman said.

About Project SEARCH

Since 2007, 158 young adults have graduated from Seton's Project SEARCH internship effort. The initiative has achieved an employment outcome of 90 percent — a remarkable result, given the national unemployment rate for people with disabilities is over twice the rate for people without disabilities, according to the Bureau of Labor Statistics.

Originally developed at Cincinnati Children's Hospital, Project SEARCH has been replicated in more than 400 hospital sites in the U.S., Canada, the United Kingdom, and Ireland. Seton was the first employer to implement Project SEARCH in Texas and is the statewide Texas model.

Interns spend their days immersed in departments they are assigned, working alongside hospital staff to meet the needs of the largest nonprofit health care system in Central Texas. Project SEARCH internships at Seton emphasize the development of marketable skills and professional experience transferrable to many career fields.

Project SEARCH at Seton epitomizes collaboration among business, education, government and local disability service providers. By reorienting internal resources, these organizations work together to craft a creative person-centered opportunity focused on successful entry into the competitive workforce. Project SEARCH collaborates with local school districts, Goodwill, and the Texas Workforce Commission.

The seamless combination of wrap-around services provided to each Project SEARCH graduate during and after their internship is essential to ensuring competitive employment. It also helps to further the participants' personal sense of independence and individuality.

1 View answers online at www.peelinc.com 9 6 2006. Feature Exchange 5 8 8 9 2 7 4 8 5 3 8 5 9

The goal is to fill in the grid so that every row, every column, and every 3x3 box contains the digits 1 through 9. Each digit may appear only once in each row, each column, and each 3x3 box.

NEWSLETTER INFO

NEWSLETTER PUBLISHER

Peel, Inc......www.PEELinc.com, 512-263-9181
Article Submissions.....longcanyon@peelinc.com
Advertising....advertising@PEELinc.com, 512-263-9181

ADVERTISING INFORMATION

Please support the businesses that advertise in the Long Canyon Gazette. Their advertising dollars make it possible for all Long Canyon residents to receive the monthly newsletter at no charge. No homeowners association funds are used to produce or mail the newsletters. If you would like to support the newsletter by advertising, please contact our sales office at 512-263-9181 or advertising@PEELinc.com. The advertising deadline is the 8th of each month for the following month's newsletter.

NOT AVAILABLE ONLINE

At no time will any source be allowed to use the Long Canyon Gazette contents, or loan said contents, to others in anyway, shape or form, nor in any media, website, print, film, e-mail, electrostatic copy, fax, or etc. for the purpose of solicitation, commercial use, or any use for profit, political campaigns, or other self amplification, under penalty of law without written or expressed permission from Peel, Inc. The information in the Long Canyon Gazette is exclusively for the private use.

DISCLAIMER: Articles and ads in this newsletter express the opinions of their authors and do not necessarily reflect the opinions of Peel, Inc. or its employees. Peel, Inc. is not responsible for the accuracy of any facts stated in articles submitted by others. The publisher also assumes no responsibility for the advertising content with this publication. All warranties and representations made in the advertising content are solely that of the advertiser and any such claims regarding its content should be taken up with the advertiser.

- * The publisher assumes no liability with regard to its advertisers for misprints or failure to place advertising in this publication except for the actual cost of such advertising.
- * Although every effort is taken to avoid mistakes and/or misprints, the publisher assumes no responsibility for any errors of information or typographical mistakes, except as limited to the cost of advertising as stated above or in the case of misinformation, a printed retraction/correction.
- * Under no circumstances shall the publisher be held liable for incidental or consequential damages, inconvenience, loss of business or services, or any other liabilities from failure to publish, or from failure to publish in a timely manner, except as limited to liabilities stated above.





Great ideas come from everywhere.

Let us help you promote your next **BIG** one!

CONTACT US TODAY TO GET STARTED

512.263.9181 | PEELINC.COM

